Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
Division of Housing and Community Development
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the Florida Building Commission has received the petition for declaratory statement from Ruben Fabian Arroyo, President of Arroyo Enterprises, Inc., on March 17, 2008, regarding whether glass panels in the roof of a glass sunroom are exempt from the requirement of shutter protection under section 1609.1.2 of the Florida Building Code, Building Volume (2007 as amended), as long as the sunroom is separated from the existing structure by a wall and all openings in the existing wall are protected.  The petitioner also asks whether a sunroom can be built as partially enclosed; whether a structure with its own new roof can built as partially enclosed; whether a partially enclosed structure has to be shuttered, and whether section 16.091.2 applies to a conservatory. It has been assigned the number DCA08-DEC-086.

A copy of the request may be obtained by writing to Paula P. Ford, Commission Clerk, Department of Community Affairs, 2555 Shumard Oak Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2100.
